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Physician by his Wife's Commandment, The Weaver who became a, ii. 21..Envy and Malice, Of, i. 125..? ? ? ? ? c. The Third Old Man's Story
ii.Benou Tai, En Numan and the Arab of the, i. 203..Then the Khalif went forth and bade decorate the city: [so they decorated it] and the drums of
glad tidings were beaten. Moreover they made banquets to the people and the tables were spread seven days. And Tuhfeh and the Commander of
the Faithful ceased not to be in the most delightsome of life and the most prosperous thereof till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and
the Sunderer of Companies; and thu is all that hath come down to as of their story.".?OF THE ISSUES OF GOOD AND EVIL ACTIONS..The
king gave him money and men and troops galore and Bekhtzeman said in himself, 'Now am I fortified with this army and needs must I conquer my
enemy therewith and overcome him;' but he said not, 'With the aid of God the Most High.' So his enemy met him and overcame him again and he
was defeated and put to the rout and fled at a venture. His troops were dispersed from him and his money lost and the enemy followed after him. So
he sought the sea and passing over to the other side, saw a great city and therein a mighty citadel. He asked the name of the city and to whom it
belonged and they said to him, 'It belongeth to Khedidan the king.' So he fared on till he came to the king's palace aud concealing his condition,
passed himself off for a horseman (120) and sought service with King Khedidan, who attached him to his household and entreated him with
honour; but his heart still clave to his country and his home..With this the king's wrath subsided and he said, "Restore him to the prison till the
morrow, so we may look into his affair.".Suleiman Shah and his Sons, Story of King, i. 150..30. Maan ben Zaideh and the Bedouin dxxxii.? ? ? ? ?
Till in a robe of sandal green 'twas clad And veil that blended rose and flame (216) in hue..When the vizier returned to the king, the latter sought of
him the story of the man whose caution slew him and be said, "Know, O august king, that.Then said the king, "Hast thou a need we may
accomplish unto thee? For indeed we are exceeding beholden to thee for that which thou didst in the matter of Hudheifeh and his folk." And he let
cast over him a mantle of Egyptian satin, worth an hundred dinars. Moreover, he bade his treasurer give him a thousand dinars and said to him, "O
youth, take this in part of that which thou deserves! of us; and if thou prolong thy sojourn with us, we will give thee slaves and servants." El Abbas
kissed the earth and said, "O king, may grant thee abiding prosperity, I deserve not all this." Then he put his hand to his poke and pulling out two
caskets of gold, in each of which were rubies, whose value none could tell, gave them to the king, saying, "O king, God cause thy prosperity to
endure, I conjure thee by that which God hath vouchsafed thee, heal my heart by accepting these two caskets, even as I have accepted thy present."
So the king accepted the two caskets and El Abbas took his leave and went away to the bazaar..19. Hassan of Bassora and the King's Daughter of
the Jinn cclxxxvi.Then he turned to the viziers and said to them, "Out on ye! What liars ye are! What excuse is left you?" "O king," answered they,
"there abideth no excuse for us and our sin hath fallen upon us and broken us in pieces. Indeed we purposed evil to this youth and it hath reverted
upon us, and we plotted mischief against him and it hath overtaken us; yea, we digged a pit for him and have fallen ourselves therein." So the king
bade hoist up the viziers upon the gibbets and crucify them there, for that God is just and ordaineth that which is right. Then Azadbekht and his
wife and son abode in joyance and contentment, till there came to them the Destroyer of Delights and they died all; and extolled be the perfection
of the [Ever-]Living One, who dieth not, to whom be glory and whose mercy be upon us for ever and ever! Amen..? ? ? ? ? An thou'dst vouchsafe
to favour me,'twould lighten my despair, Though but in dreams thine image 'twere that visited my bed..There abode once, of old days and in
bygone ages and times, in the city of Baghdad, the Abode of Peace, the Khalif Haroun er Reshid, and he had boon-companions and story-tellers, to
entertain him by night Among his boon-companions was a man called Abdallah ben Nan, who was high in favour with him and dear unto him, so
that he was not forgetful of him a single hour. Now it befell, by the ordinance of destiny, that it became manifest to Abdallah that he was grown of
little account with the Khalif and that he paid no heed unto him; nor, if he absented himself, did he enquire concerning him, as had been his wont.
This was grievous to Abdallah and he said in himself, "Verily, the heart of the Commander of the Faithful and his fashions are changed towards me
and nevermore shall I get of him that cordiality wherewith he was wont to entreat me." And this was distressful to him and concern waxed upon
him, so that he recited the following verses:.The king marvelled, he and his company, and praised God the Most High for that he had come thither;
after which he turned to the eunuch and said to him, 'What is this youth thou hast with thee?' 'O king,' answered he, 'this is the son of a nurse who
belonged to us and we left him little. I saw him to-day and his mother said to me, 'Take him with thee.' So I brought him with me, that he might be
a servant to the king, for that he is an adroit and quickwitted youth.' Then the king fared on, he and his company, and the eunuch and the youth with
them, what while he questioned the former of Belehwan and his dealing with his subjects, and he answered, saying, 'As thy head liveth, O king, the
folk with him are in sore straits and not one of them desireth to look on him, gentle or simple.'.Then she drank three cups and filling the old man
other three, sang the following verses:.? ? ? ? ? But rigour still hath waxed on me and changed my case And love hath left me bound, afflicted,
weeping-eyed..When the night was half spent, I arose [and went forth the tent] to do an occasion of mine, and none knew of my case save this
woman. The dogs misdoubted of me and followed me and gave not over besetting me, till I fell on my back into a deep pit, wherein was water, and
one of the dogs fell in with me. The woman, who was then a girl in the first bloom of youth, full of strength and spirit, was moved to pity on me,
for that wherein I was fallen, and coming to me with a rope, said to me, "Lay hold of this rope." So I laid hold of the rope and clung to it and she
pulled me up; but, when I was halfway up, I pulled her [down] and she fell with me into the pit; and there we abode three days, she and I and the
dog..Meanwhile, the king and queen abode in the island, over against the old man and woman, and ate of the fruits that were in the island and drank
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of its waters, till, one day, as they sat, there came a ship and moored to the side of the island, to fill up with water, whereupon they (63) looked at
each other and spoke. The master of the ship was a Magian and all that was therein, both men and goods, belonged to him, for that he was a
merchant and went round about the world. Now covetise deluded the old man, the owner of the island, and he went up [into the ship] and gave the
Magian news of the king's wife, setting out to him her charms, till he made him yearn unto her and his soul prompted him to use treachery and
practise upon her and take her from her hnsband. So he sent to her, saying, 'With us in the ship is a woman with child, and we fear lest she be
delivered this night. Hast thou skill in the delivering of women?' And she answered, 'Yes.' Now it was the last of the day; so he sent to her to come
up into the ship and deliver the woman, for that the pangs of labour were come upon her; and he promised her clothes and spending-money.
Accordingly, she embarked in all assurance, with a heart at ease for herself, and transported her gear to the ship; but no sooner was she come
thither than the anchors were weighed and the canvas spread and the ship set sail..Presently, the mother of the two boys, finding that they tarried
from her, went searching for them, till she came to the ship and fell to saying, 'Who hath seen two boys of mine? Their fashion is thus and thus and
their age thus and thus.' When they heard her words, they said, 'This is the description of the two boys who were drowned in the sea but now.' Their
mother heard and fell to calling on them and saying, 'Alas, my anguish for your loss, O my sons! Where was the eye of your father this day, that it
might have seen you?' Then one of the crew questioned her, saying, 'Whose wife art thou?' And she answered, 'I am the wife of such an one the
merchant. I was on my way to him, and there hath befallen me this calamity.' When the merchant heard her speech, he knew her and rising to his
feet, rent his clothes and buffeted his head and said to his wife, 'By Allah, I have destroyed my children with mine own hand! This is the end of
whoso looketh not to the issues of affairs.' Then he fell a-wailing and weeping over them, he and his wife, and he said, 'By Allah, I shall have no
ease of my life, till I light upon news of them!' And he betook himself to going round about the sea, in quest of them, but found them not..40. The
Khalif El Mamoun and the Strange Doctor cccvi.How long shall I thus question my heart that's drowned in woe? iii. 42..As soon as his
father-in-law had departed for Samarcand, King Shehriyar summoned the grandees of his realm and made them a magnificent banquet of all
manner rich meats and exquisite sweetmeats. Moreover, he bestowed on them dresses of honour and guerdoned them and divided the kingdoms
between himself and his brother in their presence, whereat the folk rejoiced. Then the two kings abode, ruling each a day in turn and they accorded
with each other, what while their wives continued in the love of God the Most High and in thanksgiving to Him; and the subjects and the provinces
were at peace and the preachers prayed for them from the pulpits, and their report was bruited abroad and the travellers bore tidings of them [to all
countries]..? ? ? ? ? e. The Story of the Portress xviii.57. Abou Nuwas with the Three Boys and the Khalif Haroun er Reshid dcxlv.103. The Loves
of Abou Isa and Curret el Ain ccccxiv.Oft as my yearning waxeth, my heart consoleth me, ii. 228..When the vizier came to the King of Samarcand
[and acquainted him with his errand], he submitted himself to the commandment [of his brother and made answer] with 'Hearkening and
obedience.' Then he equipped himself and made ready for the journey and brought forth his tents and pavilions. A while after midnight, he went in
to his wife, that he might take leave of her, and found with her a strange man, sleeping with her in one bed. So he slew them both and dragging
them out by the feet, cast them away and set forth incontinent on his journey. When he came to his brother's court, the latter rejoiced in him with an
exceeding joy and lodged him in the pavilion of entertainment, [to wit, the guest-house,] beside his own palace. Now this pavilion overlooked a
garden belonging to the elder king and there the younger brother abode with him some days. Then he called to mind that which his wife had done
with him and remembered him of her slaughter and bethought him how he was a king, yet was not exempt from the vicissitudes of fortune; and this
wrought upon him with an exceeding despite, so that it caused him abstain from meat and drink, or, if he ate anything, it profited him not..When
those who were present heard this, they kissed the earth before him and offered up prayers for him and for the damsel Shehrzad, and the vizier
thanked her. Then Shehriyar made an end of the session in all weal, whereupon the folk dispersed to their dwelling-places and the news was bruited
abroad that the king purposed to marry the vizier's daughter Shehrzad. Then he proceeded to make ready the wedding gear, and [when he had made
an end of his preparations], he sent after his brother King Shahzeman, who came, and King Shehriyar went forth to meet him with the troops.
Moreover, they decorated the city after the goodliest fashion and diffused perfumes [from the censing-vessels] and [burnt] aloes-wood and other
perfumes in all the markets and thoroughfares and rubbed themselves with saffron, what while the drums beat and the flutes and hautboys sounded
and it was a notable day..Then the king acquainted the people [of his court] with the matter and said to them,' O folk, how deem ye of my looking
to the issues of affairs?' And they all marvelled at his wisdom and foresight. Then he turned to his father and said to him, 'Hadst thou looked to the
issue of thine affair and dealt deliberately in that which thou didst, there had not betided thee this repentance and grief all this time.' Then he let
bring his mother and they rejoiced in each other and lived all their days in joy and gladness. What then," continued the young treasurer, "is more
grievous than the lack of looking to the issues of affairs? Wherefore hasten thou not in the slaying of me, lest repentance betide thee and sore
concern.".? ? ? ? ? My clothes of sendal are, my veil of the sun's light, The very handiwork of God the Lord Most High..So saying, he put his hand
to his poke and bringing out therefrom three hundred dinars, gave them to the merchant, who said in himself, "Except I take the money, he will not
abide in the house." So he pouched the money and sold him the house, taking the folk to witness against himself of the sale. Then he arose and set
food before El Abbas and they ate of the good things which he had provided; after which he brought him dessert and sweetmeats. They ate thereof
till they had enough, when the tables were removed and they washed their hands with rose-water and willow-flower-water. Then the merchant
brought El Abbas a napkin perfumed with the fragrant smoke of aloes-wood, on which he wiped his hand, (80) and said to him, "O my lord, the
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house is become thy house; so bid thy servant transport thither the horses and arms and stuffs." El Abbas did this and the merchant rejoiced in his
neighbourhood and left him not night nor day, so that the prince said to him, "By Allah, I distract thee from thy livelihood." "God on thee, O my
lord," replied the merchant, "name not to me aught of this, or thou wilt break my heart, for the best of traffic is thy company and thou art the best of
livelihood." So there befell strait friendship between them and ceremony was laid aside from between them..? ? ? ? ? With ruin I o'erwhelm him
and abjectness and woe And cause him quaff the goblet of death and distance drear..? ? ? ? ? As if the maid the day resplendent and her locks The
night that o'er it spreads its shrouding darkness were..60. Uns el Wujoud and the Vizier's Daughter Rose-in-bud ccclxxi.Now the king had a
brother, whom he had imprisoned in that pit of old time, and he had died [there]; but the folk of the realm thought that he was alive, and when his
[supposed] imprisonment grew long, the king's officers used to talk of this and of the tyranny of the king, and the report spread abroad that the king
was a tyrant, wherefore they fell upon him one day and slew him. Then they sought the well and brought out Abou Sabir therefrom, deeming him
the king's brother, for that he was the nearest of folk to him [in favour] and the likest, and he had been long in the prison. So they doubted not but
that he was the prince in question and said to him, 'Reign thou in thy brother's room, for we have slain him and thou art king in his stead.' But Abou
Sabir was silent and spoke not a word; and he knew that this was the issue of his patience. Then he arose and sitting down on the king's throne,
donned the royal raiment and discovered justice and equity and the affairs [of the realm] prospered [in his hand]; wherefore the folk obeyed him
and the people inclined to him and many were his troops..? ? ? ? ? k. The Serpent-Charmer and his Wife dccccvii.? ? ? ? ? A fair one, to idolaters if
she herself should show, They'd leave their idols and her face for only Lord would know;.? ? ? ? ? Yea, he thou lov'st shall be hard-hearted, recking
not Of fortune's turns or fate's caprices, in his pride..? ? ? ? ? Ne'er shall I them forget, nay, nor the day they went.? ? ? ? ? Ye've drowned me in the
sea of love for you; my heart Denies to be consoled for those whom I adore..So Selim came forward and kissing the earth before the [supposed]
king, praised him and related to him his story from beginning to end, till the time of their coming to that city, he and his sister, telling him how he
had entered the place and fallen into the hands of the cook and that which had betided him [with him] and what he had suffered from him of beating
and bonds and shackles and pinioning. Moreover, he told him how the cook had made him his brother's slave and how the latter had sold him in
Hind and he had married the princess and become king and how life was not pleasant to him till he should foregather with his sister and how the
cook had fallen in with him a second time and acquainted her with that which had betided him of sickness and disease for the space of a full-told
year..? ? ? ? ? Taper of hoofs and straight of stature, in the dust They prance, as like a flood they pour across the plain;.Like the full moon she
shows upon a night of fortune fair, iii. 191..First Officer's Story, The, ii. 122..? ? ? ? ? Woe's me for one who burns for love and longing pain! Alas
for the regrets my heart that rend and tear!.On the morrow, she said to the old man, "Get thee to the money-changer and fetch me the ordinary." So
he repaired to the money-changer and delivered him the message, whereupon he made ready meat and drink, as of his wont, [with which the old
man returned to the damsel and they ate till they had enough. When she had eaten,] she sought of him wine and he went to the Jew and fetched it.
Then they sat down and drank; and when she grew drunken, she took the lute and smiting it, fell a-singing and chanted the following verses:.? ? ? ?
? O skinker of the wine of woe, turn from a love-sick maid, Who drinks her tears still, night and morn, thy bitter-flavoured bowl..When Sindbad the
Sailor had made an end of his story, all who were present marvelled at that which had befallen him. Then he bade his treasurer give the porter an
hundred mithcals of gold and dismissed him, charging him return on the morrow, with the rest of the folk, to hear the history of his seventh voyage.
So the porter went away to his house, rejoicing; and on the morrow he presented himself with the rest of the guests, who sat down, as of their wont,
and occupied themselves with eating and drinking and merry-making till the end of the day, when their host bade them hearken to the story of his
seventh voyage. Quoth Sindbad the Sailor,.? ? ? ? ? Whenas the fire of passion flamed in my breast, with tears, Upon the day of wailing, to quench
it I was fain..Wife and the Learned Man, Khelbes and his, i. 301..13. The Wolf and the Fox cxlviii.110. The Haunted House in Baghdad
ccccxxiv.Endowed with amorous grace past any else am I, ii 253..Sharper and the Merchant, The, ii. 46.EL HEJJAJ AND THE THREE YOUNG
MEN. (69).? ? ? ? ? i. King Ibrahim and his Son cccclxxi.? ? ? ? ? Camphor itself to me doth testify And in my presence owns me white as
snow..When they were grown familiar with him, the queen-mother fell to sending [privily] for the amirs, one by one, and swearing them to secrecy;
and when she was assured of their trustworthiness, she discovered to them that the king had left but a daughter and that she had done this but that
she might continue the kingship in his family and that the governance should not go forth from them; after which she told them that she was
minded to marry her daughter with the new-comer, her father's brother's son, and that he should be the holder of the kingship. They approved of her
proposal and when she had discovered the secret to the last of them [and assured herself of their support], she published the news abroad and sent
for the cadis and assessors, who drew up the contract of marriage between Selim and the princess, and they lavished gifts upon the troops and
overwhelmed them with bounties. Then was the bride carried in procession to the young man and the kingship was stablished unto him and the
governance of the realm..? ? ? ? ? For nought of worldly fortune I weep! my only joy In seeing thee consisteth and in thy seeing me..Then he bade
fetch the youth; so they brought him before him and the viziers said, "O base of origin, out on thee! Thy term is at hand and the earth hungereth for
thy body, so it may devour it." But he answered them, saying, "Death is not in your word nor in your envy; nay, it is an ordinance written upon the
forehead; wherefore, if aught be written upon my forehead, needs must it come to pass, and neither endeavour nor thought-taking nor precaution
will deliver me therefrom; [but it will surely happen] even as happened to King Ibrahim and his son." Quoth the king, "Who was King Ibrahim and
who was his son?" And the youth said, "O king,.With this the king bade the vizier go away to his lodging, and when he arose in the morning, he
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abode his day in his house..? ? ? ? ? e. The Fox and the Wild Ass dcccciv.Presently, the vizier entered and the king signed to him to cause avoid the
place. So he signed to those who were present to withdraw, and they departed; whereupon quoth the king to him, "How deemest thou, O excellent
vizier, O loyal counsellor in all manner of governance, of a vision I have seen in my sleep?" "What is it, O king?" asked the vizier, and Shah Bekht
related to him his dream, adding, "And indeed the sage interpreted it to me and said to me, 'An thou put not the vizier to death within a month, he
will slay thee.' Now I am exceeding both to put the like of thee to death, yet do I fear to leave thee on life. What then dost thou counsel me that I
should do in this matter?" The vizier bowed his head awhile, then raised it and said, "God prosper the king! Verily, it skills not to continue him on
life of whom the king is afraid, and my counsel is that thou make haste to put me to death.".Meanwhile, Belehwan the froward addressed himself to
pay court to Caesar, King of the Greeks, (131) and seek help of him in making war upon his father, and he inclined unto him and gave him a
numerous army. His father the king heard of this and sent to Caesar, saying, 'O king of illustrious might, succour not an evil-doer. This is my son
and he hath done thus and thus and cut his brother's throat and that of his brother's son in the cradle.' But he told not the King of the Greeks that the
child [had recovered and] was alive. When Caesar heard [the truth] of the matter, it was grievous to him and he sent back to Suleiman Shah, saying,
'If it be thy will, O king, I will cut off his head and send it to thee.' But he made answer, saying, 'I reck not of him: the reward of his deed and his
crimes shall surely overtake him, if not to-day, then to-morrow.' And from that day he continued to correspond with Caesar and to exchange letters
and presents with him..Quoth Selim to her, 'It is for thee to decide and excellent is that which thou counsellest; so let us do this, in the name of God
the Most High, trusting in Him for grace and guidance.' So they arose and took the richest of their clothes and the lightest of that which was in their
treasuries of jewels and things of price and gathered together a great matter. Then they equipped them ten mules and hired them servants of other
than the people of the country; and Selim bade his sister Selma don man's apparel. Now she was the likest of all creatures to him, so that, [when she
was clad in man's attire,] the folk knew no difference between them, extolled be the perfection of Him who hath no like, there is no God but He!
Then he bade her mount a horse, whilst he himself bestrode another, and they set out, under cover of the night. None of their family nor of the
people of their house knew of them; so they fared on into the wide world of God and gave not over going night and day two months' space, at the
end of which time they came to a city on the sea-shore of the land of Mekran, by name Es Sherr, and it is the first city in Sind..? ? ? ? ? Fair
patience use, for ease still followeth after stress And all things have their time and ordinance no less..So she arose and tearing her clothes, went in
to the king, in the presence of the viziers, and cast herself upon him, saying, "O king, falleth my shame not upon thee and fearest thou not
reproach? Indeed, this is not of the behoof of kings that their jealousy over their women should be thus [laggard]. Thou art heedless and all the folk
of the realm prate of thee, men and women. So either slay him, that the talk may be cut off, or slay me, if thy soul will not consent to his slaughter."
Thereupon the king's wrath waxed hot and he said to her, "I have no pleasure in his continuance [on life] and needs must I slay him this day. So
return to thy house and comfort thy heart.".So I arose and gathering wood and planks from the wrecks, wrought of them the semblance of a boat [to
wit, a raft,] and bound it fast with ropes, saying, 'I will embark thereon and fare with this water into the inward of the mountain. If it bring me to the
mainland or to a place where I may find relief and safety, [well and good]; else I shall [but] perish, even as my companions have perished.' Then I
collected of the riches and gold and precious stuffs, cast up there, whose owners had perished, a great matter, and of jacinths and crude ambergris
and emeralds somewhat past count, and laid all this on the raft [together with what was left me of victual]. Then I launched it on the river and
seating myself upon it, put my trust in God the Most High and committed myself to the stream..Presently, the king arose from the wine-chamber
and taking his wife by the hand, repaired with her to the chamber in which he slept. He opened the door and entering, saw the youth lying on the
bed, whereupon he turned to his wife and said to her, "What doth this youth here? This fellow cometh not hither but on thine account." Quoth she,
"I have no knowledge of him." With this, the youth awoke and seeing the king, sprang up and prostrated himself before him, and Azadbekht said to
him, "O vile of origin, (102) O lack-loyalty, what hath prompted thee to outrage my dwelling?" And he bade imprison him in one place and the
woman in another..? ? ? ? ? i. The Woman who made her Husband sift Dust dlxxxii.There was once a king named Suleiman Shah, who was goodly
of polity and judgment, and he had a brother who died and left a daughter. So Suleiman Shah reared her on the goodliest wise and the girl grew up,
endowed with reason and perfection, nor was there in her time a fairer than she. Now the king had two sons, one of whom he had appointed in
himself that he would marry her withal, and the other purposed in himself that he would take her. The elder son's name was Belehwan and that of
the younger Melik Shah, and the girl was called Shah Khatoun..98. Isaac of Mosul and the Merchant ccccvii.Woman accused of Lewdness, The
Pious, ii. 5..46. The Sharper of Alexandria and the Master of Police cccxli.Then she changed the measure and improvised the following:.Some
months after this, I met him again under arrest, in the midst of the guards and officers of the police, and he said to them, "Seize yonder man." So
they laid hands on me and carried me to the chief of the police, who said, "What hast thou to do with this fellow?" The thief turned to me and
looking a long while in my face, said, "Who took this man?" Quoth the officers, "Thou badest us take him; so we took him." And he said, "I seek
refuge with God! I know not this man, nor knoweth he me; and I said not that to you but of a man other than this." So they released me, and awhile
afterward the thief met me in the street and saluted me, saying, "O my lord, fright for fright! Hadst thou taken aught from me, thou hadst had a part
in the calamity." (146) And I said to him, "God [judge] between thee and me!" And this is what I have to tell'.5. Noureddin Ali of Cairo and his Son
Bedreddin Hassan lxxii.150. The Rogueries of Delileh the Crafty and her Daughter Zeyneb the Trickstress dcxcviii.Four sharpers once plotted
against a money-changer, a man of abounding wealth, and agreed upon a device for the taking of somewhat of his money. So one of them took an
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ass and laying on it a bag, wherein was money, lighted down at the money-changer's shop and sought of him change for the money. The moneychanger brought out to him the change and bartered it with him, whilst the sharper was easy with him in the matter of the exchange, so he might
give him confidence in himself. [As they were thus engaged,] up came the [other three] sharpers and surrounded the ass; and one of them said, '[It
is] he,' and another said, 'Wait till I look at him.' Then he fell to looking on the ass and stroking him from his mane to his crupper; whilst the third
went up to him and handled him and felt him from head to tail, saying, ' Yes, [it is] in him.' Quoth another, ['Nay,] it is not in him.' And they gave
not over doing the like of this..? ? ? ? ? It chances whiles that the blind man escapes a pit, Whilst he who is clear of sight falls into it..? ? ? ? ? Him I
beseech our loves who hath dissevered, Us of his grace once more to reunite..Porter, Sindbad the Sailor and Hindbad the, iii. 199.Presently, his
father and his mother heard of the matter; whereupon the former arose and going up to the place, wrote a letter and [presented it to the king, who]
read it, and behold, therein was written, saying, 'Have pity on me, so may God have pity on thee, and hasten not in the slaughter [of my son]; for
indeed I acted hastily in a certain affair and drowned his brother in the sea, and to this day I drink the cup of his anguish. If thou must needs kill
him, kill me in his stead.' Therewith the old merchant prostrated himself before the king and wept; and the latter said to him, 'Tell me thy story.' 'O
my lord,' answered the merchant, 'this youth had a brother and I [in my haste] cast them both into the sea.' And he related to him his story from first
to last, whereupon the king cried out with an exceeding great cry and casting himself down from the throne, embraced his father and brother and
said to the former, 'By Allah, thou art my very father and this is my brother and thy wife is our mother.' And they abode weeping, all three..As for
Abou Sabir, when he returned, he saw not his wife and read what was written on the ground, wherefore he wept and sat [awhile] sorrowing. Then
said he to himself, 'O Abou Sabir, it behoveth thee to be patient, for belike there shall betide [thee] an affair yet sorer than this and more grievous;'
and he went forth wandering at a venture, like to the love-distraught, the madman, till he came to a sort of labourers working upon the palace of the
king, by way of forced labour. When [the overseers] saw him, they laid hold of him and said to him, 'Work thou with these folk at the palace of the
king; else will we imprison thee for life.' So he fell to working with them as a labourer and every day they gave him a cake of bread. He wrought
with them a month's space, till it chanced that one of the labourers mounted a ladder and falling, broke his leg; whereupon he cried out and wept.
Quoth Abou Sabir to him, 'Have patience and weep not; for thou shall find ease in thy patience.' But the man said to him, 'How long shall I have
patience?' And he answered, saying, 'Patience bringeth a man forth of the bottom of the pit and seateth him on the throne of the kingdom.'.? ? ? ? ?
e. The Fifth Voyage of Sindbad the Sailor dlvi.? ? ? ? ? e. The Fox and the Wild Ass dcxi.? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Eunuch Bekhit xxxix.? ? ? ? ? In
every halting-place like Joseph (17) she appears And he in every stead with Jacob's grief (18) is pined..When he saw those many bones, he rejoiced
therein with an exceeding joy and carried away what he had a mind to thereof. Then we returned to his house and he entreated me with increased
favour and said to me, 'Verily, O my son, thou hast directed us to a passing great gain, may God requite thee with all good! Thou art free for the
sake of God the Most High. Every year these elephants used to kill of us much people on account of these bones; but God delivered thee from them
and thou hast done us good service in the matter of these bones, of which thou hast given us to know; wherefore thou meritest a great recompense,
and thou art free.' 'O my lord,' answered I, 'may God free thy neck from the fire! I desire of thee that thou give me leave to return to my own
country.' 'So be it,' replied he; 'but we have a fair, on occasion whereof the merchants come hither to us and take of us these elephants' bones. The
time of the fair is now at hand, and when they come to us, I will send thee with them and give thee somewhat to bring thee to thine own
country.'.When the queen heard the last of the talk, she said to the cook, 'The judgment between you shall not be but in accordance with justice.'
Then she dismissed all those who were present and turning to her brother, said to him, 'Indeed thy soothfastness is established with me and the truth
of thy speech, and praised be God who hath brought about union between thee and thy wife! So now begone with her to thy country and leave
[seeking] thy sister Selma and depart in peace.' But Selim answered, saying, 'By Allah, by the virtue of the All-knowing King, I will not turn back
from seeking my sister till I die or find her, if it please God the Most High!' Then he called his sister to mind and broke out with the following
verses from a heart endolored, afflicted, disappointed, saying:.? ? ? ? ? Him with my life I'd ransom whose rigours waste away My frame and cause
me languish; yet, if he would but hear,.So the affair was concluded and we drew up the contract of marriage and I made the bride-feast; but on the
wedding-night I beheld a thing (214) than which never made God the Most High aught more loathly. Methought her people had contrived this by
way of sport; so I laughed and looked for my mistress, whom I had seen [at the lattice], to make her appearance; but saw her not. When the affair
was prolonged and I found none but her, I was like to go mad for vexation and fell to beseeching my Lord and humbling myself in supplication to
Him that He would deliver me from her. When I arose in the morning, there came the chamber-woman and said to me, "Hast thou occasion for the
bath?" "No," answered I; and she said, "Art thou for breakfast?" But I replied, "No;" and on this wise I abode three days, tasting neither meat nor
drink..So, when he arose in the morning, he repaired to the vizier and repeated to him that which the old woman had taught him; whereat the vizier
marvelled and said to him, 'What sayst thou of a man, who seeth in his house four holes, and in each a viper offering to come out and kill him, and
in his house are four staves and each hole may not be stopped but with the ends of two staves? How shall he stop all the holes and deliver himself
from the vipers?' When the merchant heard this, there betided him [of concern] what made him forget the first and he said to the vizier, 'Grant me
time, so I may consider the answer.' 'Go out,' replied the vizier, 'and bring me the answer, or I will seize thy good.'.To return to the king's daughter
of whom the prince went in quest and on whose account he was slain. She had been used to look out from the top of her palace and gaze on the
youth and on his beauty and grace; so she said to her slave-girl one day, 'Harkye! What is come of the troops that were encamped beside my
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palace?' Quoth the maid, 'They were the troops of the youth, the king's son of the Persians, who came to demand thee in marriage, and wearied
himself on thine account, but thou hadst no compassion on him.' 'Out on thee!' cried the princess. 'Why didst thou not tell me?' And the damsel
answered, 'I feared thy wrath.' Then she sought an audience of the king her father and said to him, 'By Allah, I will go in quest of him, even as he
came in quest of me; else should I not do him justice.'.End of Volume I..? ? ? ? ? Were my affliction thine, love's anguish hadst thou dreed And in
the flaming hell of long estrangement sighed..? ? ? ? ? My heart will never credit that I am far from thee; In it thou art, nor ever the soul can absent
be..26. Nimeh ben er Rebya and Num his Slave-girl di.Then I arose and fared on a day and a night, till I came to the house of my master, who saw
me pale and disfeatured for fear and hunger. He rejoiced in my return and said to me, 'By Allah, thou hast made my heart ache on thine account; for
I went and finding the tree torn up by the roots, doubted not but the elephants had destroyed thee. Tell me then how it was with thee.' So I told him
what had befallen me and he marvelled exceedingly and rejoiced, saying, 'Knowst thou where this hill is?' 'Yes, O my lord,' answered I. So he took
me up with him on an elephant and we rode till we came to the elephants' burial-place..Unlucky Merchant, The, i 73..? ? ? ? ? Great in delight,
beloved mine, your presence is with me; Yet greater still the miseries of parting and its bane..? ? ? ? ? j. The Two Kings dcxvi.? ? ? ? ? He shot me
with the shafts of looks launched from an eyebrow's (138) bow; A chamberlain (139) betwixt his eyes hath driven me to despair..? ? ? ? ? r. Prince
Behram of Persia and the Princess Ed Detma dccccxciv.The Merciful dyed me with that which I wear, ii. 245..Pious Woman accused of Lewdness,
The, ii. 5..118. The Jewish Cadi and his Pious Wife cccclxv.When the king heard this, he said in himself, "Since the tither repented, in consequence
of the admonitions [of the woodcutter], it behoves that I spare this vizier, so I may hear the story of the thief and the woman." And he bade Er
Rehwan withdraw to his lodging..? ? ? ? ? O breeze of heaven, from me a charge I prithee take And do not thou betray the troth of my despair;.114.
The Angel of Death and the Rich King cccclxii.Then the Khalif took him into his especial favour and married him and bestowed largesse on him
and lodged him with himself in the palace and made him of the chief of his boon-companions, and indeed he was preferred with him above them
and the Khalif advanced him over them all. Now they were ten in number, to wit, El Ijli and Er Recashi and Ibdan and Hassan el Feresdec and El
Lauz and Es Seker and Omar et Tertis and Abou Nuwas (34) and Abou Ishac en Nedim and Aboulhusn el Khelia, and by each of them hangeth a
story that is told in other than this book. And indeed Aboulhusn became high in honour with the Khalif and favoured above all, so that he sat with
him and the Lady Zubeideh bint el Casim and married the latter's treasuress, whose name was Nuzhet el Fuad..? ? ? ? ? a. Story of the Ox and the
Ass.The First Day..As for Firouz, when he went forth from his house, he sought the letter, but found it not; so he returned home. Now his return
fell in with the king's going forth and he found the latter's sandal in his house, whereat his wit was dazed and he knew that the king had not sent
him away but for a purpose of his own. However, he held his peace and spoke not a word, but, taking the letter, went on his errand and
accomplished it and returned to the king, who gave him a hundred dinars. So Firouz betook himself to the market and bought what beseemeth
women of goodly gifts and returning to his wife, saluted her and gave her all that he had brought and said to her, "Arise [go] to thy father's house."
"Wherefore?" asked she, and he said, "Verily, the king hath been bountiful to me and I would have thee show forth this, so thy father may rejoice in
that which he seeth upon thee." "With all my heart," answered she and arising forthright, betook herself to the house of her father, who rejoiced in
her coming and in that which he saw upon her; and she abode with him a month's space, and her husband made no mention of her..? ? ? ? ? The
sable torrent of her locks falls down unto her hips; Beware the serpents of her curls, I counsel thee, beware!.Now he feared [to return to the pot then
and there], lest the idiot should follow him to the place and find nothing and so his plan be marred. So he said to him, 'O Ajlan, (265) I would have
thee come to my lodging and eat bread with me." So the idiot went with him to his lodging and he seated him there and going to the market, sold
somewhat of his clothes and pawned somewhat from his house and bought dainty food. Then he betook himself to the ruin and replacing the money
in the pot, buried it again; after which he returned to his lodging and gave the idiot to eat and drink, and they went out together. The sharper went
away and hid himself, lest the idiot should see him, whilst the latter repaired to his hiding- place and took the pot.37. Abou Mohammed the Lazy
ccc.?Story of King Dadbin and His Viziers..? ? ? ? ? They have departed; but the steads yet full of them remain: Yea, they have left me, but my
heart of them doth not complain..? ? ? ? ? Favour or flout me, still my soul shall be Thy ransom, in contentment or despite..Would we may live
together, and when we come to die, i. 47..? ? ? ? ? Tirewomen to the bride, who whiskers, ay, and beard Upon her face produce, they never would
assign. (194).Tuhfet el Culoub and Er Reshid, ii. 203..131. The Queen of the Serpents cccclxxxii.? ? ? ? ? The railers for your loss pretend that I
should patient be: 'Away!' I answer them: ' 'tis I, not you, that feel the pain.'.Lavish of House and Victual to one whom he knew not, The Man who
was, i. 293..? ? ? ? ? Yet shall thou suffer that which I from thee have borne And with love's woes thy heart shall yet be mortified.
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